
    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

      

COMING SOON…… 
 

September 4th – 8th – ILLINOIS REGION FALL TOUR – 
hosted by Silver Springs Chapter. Tour to the “Old Car 

Festival” at Greenfield Village, Allen Town, MI. See pages 
20-28. 

Saturday, September 14th  - ILLINOIS REGION BOARD 

MEETING hosted by Waukegan-North Shore. 10:00am. 
State Bank of the Lakes, Grayslake, IL.  See page 29. 

Saturday, September 21st   - Waukegan-North Shore 
PRE-WAR TOUR. See pages 30-32. 
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 NATIONAL NEWS 
For more information on National and other events 
see aaca.org 

2024 Nationals & Tours 

September                                         

12-14 – Loveland, Colorado – Western Fall 

Nationals 

October                                            

8-11 – Hershey, Pennsylvania – Eastern Fall 
Nationals                                                                  

 
 

September 4-8 -  Illinois Region Fall Tour. 
See pages 20-28. 

November 3  -  Waukegan-North Shore RUN 
TO Brighton.  

November 9 -REGION BOARD MEETING  
 

September 14 – ANNUAL REGION BOARD 
MEETING -  Hosted by Waukegan-Northshore, 
10:00am. State Bank of the Lakes, More 
information to come. See page 29. 

 
September 21  -  Waukegan-North Shore PRE-
WAR TOUR. More information to follow. See 
pages 30-32. 

Sept 20-22 – All Buick, Opel & Marquette Car Show, 

Roscoe, IL. See pages 33 & 34 for more information.  
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CHAPTER CONTACTS 
Des Plaines Valley  President: Lee Nelson   
     815-729-0366     l-n522@juno.com 
Fox Valley   President: Dan Sobczyk   
     847-428-0247    dansobczyk@yahoo.com  
Silver Springs  President: Al Matison 
    815-414-1239       almatison@hotmail.com 
Chapter meetings are held the third Wednesday of 
every month at member homes. 
Waukegan-North Shore   President: Dan Helgren 

     847-533-0349  danhelegan@aol.com 

 
      Chapter meetings are held the second Friday of 
the month September through May (excepting 
December ) at State Bank of the Lakes, 50 
Commerce Dr., Grayslake, IL 60030 

 ILLINOIS REGION 
The Illinois Region serves northeastern Illinois. 
Meetings are held on the second Saturday of odd 
numbered months at various locations.  
  
MEMBERSHIP: 
Andy Voss 
2588-B Rock Creek Rd. 
Plano, IL 60545  
Cell 630-605-8392 
Email: andyjanevoss@aol.com 
     Please contact Andy with questions about 
membership and/or address corrections. Annual 
dues are $23 for both individual and joint 
memberships. Membership in the National AACA 
is an absolute prerequisite for membership in the 
Illinois Region.  
  
OFFICERS 
PRESIDENT:  
Dan Sobczyk 
822 Bannock Road 
East Dundee, IL 60118 
(H) 847-428-0247 
Email: dansobczyk@yahoo.com 
 
VICE-PRESIDENT & ACTIVITIES 
Chris Schurrer 
5502 W. Chasefield Circle 
McHenry, IL 60050-5133 
(H) 815-344-3775. 
Email:hpdog259962@gmail.com 
 
SECRETARY: 
Pat Markert 
4600 Stonewall 
Downers Grove, IL 60515 
(H) 630-852-9893 
Email: aacapat@aol.com 
   

TREASURER: 
Bob Wenderski 
265 N. Waukegan Rd. 
Lake Forest, IL 60045 
(H) 847-234-2394 
Email: bsw60045@comcast.net 
  
  

ARCHIVIST: 
Chris Schurrer 
Email: hpdog259962@gmail.com 
(H) 815-344-3775. 
   
WEBMASTER:         
 Bill Vroman 
 Email joannanbill@yahoo.com 

 (H) 847-587-9468                          
  

EDITOR OF SIDELIGHTS: 
Laura Cielenski 
316 Forest Trail 
Oak Brook, IL 60523 
(H) 630-941-8812 
Email: aaca.sidelights@gmail.com 
    All materials should be submitted by the 20th 
of the month or sooner.  
  
BOARD MEMBERS: 
Through 2024 
Ed Flynn 
Rose O’Halloran 
Nancy Nelson 
 
Through 2025 
Dan Sobczyk 
Jerry Bodden 
Bibiana Garcia 
 
Through 2026 
Chris Schurrer 
Rick Shaw 
Dale Woosley 

mailto:dansobczyk@yahoo.com
mailto:almatison@hotmail.com
mailto:dansobczyk@yahoo.com
mailto:joannanbill@yahoo.com
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THE 
PRESIDENT’S 
MESSAGE 
  

  

Dear Members, 

It really is hard to believe we are in the twilight of the old car season. 

Where the time has gone, I don’t know but it has passed all too quickly.  

We still have some great activities coming up in the next several months. The 
next activity will be the OLD CAR FESTIVAL in the Detroit area. I have spoken 
to other old car people who have attended this festival, and they could not hide 
their enthusiasm about this show. 

Hopefully, by this time you have your hotel reservations and tickets for the 
tour. The passes appear to be the most economical means for all the activities if 
you plan on doing them.  

All we have to hope for is great weather during our visit. All in all, it should be a 
very interesting tour. Hope to see you on the tour. 

There are still a number of great tours and shows coming up in the next several 
months. Included in them is the Pre-war tour and the ever-popular trip to 
Brighton.  

Recently, I attended a car club meeting of another club and they had a 
presentation about the Brighton Run in London. The person doing the 
presentation has attended the run for the last 20 or so years. He had a number 
of photos and explained the carnival atmosphere surrounding the run. The 
streets were lined with spectators along the entire route.  It truly appeared to 
be a wonderful way to celebrate the liberation of the automobile. 

Lastly, the AACA Board meeting will be held on 9-14-24. All members are 
encouraged to attend. Information is in the newsletter. 

Until next month, 

Dan 
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Spaghetti Capri Style      
Submitted by: Chris Schurrer 

Ingredients: 

1/2 cup olive oil 
1 (20 oz.) can plum tomatoes 
1 or 2 pinches of salt 
1 oz. anchovy fillets (packed in oil) 
1/2 cup canned tuna fish (packed in oil) 
1/2 cup dry white wine 
10 black olives, pitted 
1 1/2 lbs. spaghettini 
3/4 cup grated mozzarella cheese 
freshly milled black pepper to taste 

 
In an 8-inch skillet, heat olive oil. Process 
tomatoes in blender at the lowest speed for a 
few seconds, then add them to skillet. Add a 
pinch of two of salt, cover and let cook 
briskly over medium-high flame for about 15 
minutes. 

Meanwhile, mix anchovies and tune in a food 
processor (or slice anchovies finely and mix 
well with tuna). When tomatoes have finished 
cooking, and the anchovy - tuna mixture, wine 
and olives to skillet. Simmer 5 minutes. 

To 7 - 8 quarts of boiling water, add 2 tbsp. 
salt and then spaghettini, stirring frequently 
with a wooden fork. Test it often until it is 

just cooked. Drain well and dress 
immediately with sauce. Sprinkle mozzarella 

over pasta, toss again with wooden forks, 
then add a generous sprinkling of pepper. 
Toss once more and serve at once in warmed 
soup bowls. 

 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Monthly Recipes 
  

Welcome new members! 

                             

Mike & Katica Kelleher              
 MikeKell@comcast.net 

mailto:MikeKell@comcast.net
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Region Car Show Summary 

Well folks, the Region Car Show has come and gone. The weather 

was perfect for a car show, the Lions Club did a wonderful job of 

providing the food. Carpenter’s Park proved to be exactly right for 

hosting our car show. More importantly, about sixty people took the time 

to bring their cars for all of us to enjoy. We had beautiful automobiles 

from 1935 to 2021 for everyone to enjoy. In fact, our show was an 

educational experience for the younger folks who had never known some 

of these cars or features ever existed. 

 Another important part of the car show was our members, without 

their support this show would not be possible. So, thank you for all your 

efforts. Also, there is another group of members who work months 

before the show ever takes place. These members are Bob Wenderski, 

Bob Grutza, Andy Ibata, Humberto & Bibiana Garcia, Dan Sobczyk, and 

Bob & Pat Markert. Thanks to all of you! 

 In my opinion the show went well, especially for a 'come back' show. 

I got valuable feedback from the car owners. They liked the way the cars 

were judged, and how they were classed. Visitors said they will 

recommend this show to their friends. Several people commented pleased 

they were with the food, and the new venue. Like all good things there 

were some 'bumps' in the road; that was expected. We will work to 

address these areas so our show will be even better in the future. If 

there are any concerns feel free to contact me so your concerns can be 

addressed. On that note, see you next year! 

 

Jim Sikora 
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Vintage Transportation Extravaganza           
Written by: Anna Nelson 

Vintage Transportation Extravaganza was held at the Illinois 

Railway Museum, August 4,2024. Chris Schurrer coordinated 

Illinois Region AACA registration and our morning ride that 

started at the Crystal Lake IHOP and led us on a scenic drive to the event.  

 

 

            

    

Illinois Region AACA again enjoyed being in Section S with the trees for shade. 
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The turnout was massive, all the sections filled and any space they could put a vintage 

car was used. The variety was vast and intertwined with the trains was exhilarating. 
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Plus riding the different trains added to the fun. 

 

 

My personal adventure of riding in a train car pulled by an old steam engine became a 

very unique experience of why cars and trains don’t mix. As a car crossed the tracks, 
the train locked up the brakes to prevent a collision, sending the passengers forward in 

their seats! Thank goodness no one was hurt! What a reminder of checking before 

crossing tracks. FYI train always WINS! 
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On a lighter note, even R2-D2 showed up for the event, talk about the future enjoying 

the past! 

There was so much to see I need to do it again next year. Hope to see you there. 
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Silver Springs Chapter Picnic 

Sunday, August 11, 2024 

by Andy Voss 

 

It was a beautiful day for an outing at the Shabbana Lake State Park Picnic Grounds! Twenty-

four members of the Silver Springs Car Club enjoyed an afternoon of food, fellowship, and 

fun. Among other events the club enjoys during a typical year, the picnic in August is always 

a highlight. It is one time of the year that whole families can gather, including spouses, 

partners, kids, grandkids, and, yes, even pets. It’s an occasion when we can catch up with 
each other’s lives, and not just talk about our antique cars (not that this topic was entirely 
absent!).    

   

To start off, the Olson boys, Owen and Bailey, grilled up a wonderful choice of meats which 

were enjoyed by all: burgers, hot dogs, and brat patties. This fare was supplemented by a 

variety of delicious dishes-to-pass and desserts brought by club members.  

   

After lunch, many of the group enjoyed a pontoon boat ride to relax and enjoy views of 

beautiful Shabbana Lake and its surrounding shoreline. 
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Perhaps best of all, the weather was absolutely great with plenty of sunshine with perfect 

temperatures (not too hot or cold and low humidity).  This was made up, in part, for the 

rainout at our May 2024 Car Show at the Sandwich Fairgrounds.  We are all hoping for our 

picnic weather to carry over to next year’s car show too!   

Thanks to Jim Olson (and his family) for planning the picnic and to Al Matison for procuring 

the meats and condiments.          
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Grand Dominion Cruisin’ with the Classics Car Show 

Written by: Anna Nelson 

 

 

Grand Dominion, Cruisin’ with the Classics car show was August 11, 2024 from 
9am to 3pm. 

Several members of the Illinois Region AACA participated by entering their 

cars in the show. Here is an example of some of their cars.  

  Chris Schurrer 

  Ron and Mary Wisniewski 

  Bill and Joanna Vroman 
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  Richard and Anna Nelson 

  Mike Roach 

 

Many of us enjoyed talking to visitors, viewing, and voting which car should be 

best in their category, while enjoying the music with all songs having car titled 

themes. 

           

 

Cooling off in the pavilion waiting for the raffle and the 50/50 to be announced. 

While talking about Ron’s Car shirt and our opinions on V8 engines. 
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The final event was announcing the winners of the Categories and Best of Show. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jerry and Joan Bodden won two awards: one for Class 2 and one for Best of 

Show! 

Congratulations for both wins! 

Next year the Grand Dominion Cruisin’ with the Classics Car Show will be held 
August 3, 2025. 
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FOR SALE!  
 

  

1940 Ford Cnvt. DeLuxe Street Rod Dark Green, fuel injection 
Chevy engine, original steel body, auto   trans, interior has been 
redone and new seat frame sand springs. 1940 original engine.                            
Paul had this car done. $45,000 obo.  
Call Jean Marcotte 815-472-3403 

 
Two (2)1928-1929 Fenders. Asking $150 for the pair. Pickup in Yorkville, IL. Please 
contact:  Tom Baumgartner 630-209-0287 twjbrunner@aol.com 

 
Wanted brass sidelights, stationary farm engines, gambling machines, Dave Kolzow 815 
246 4545. 

 
 
1966 Chrysler 300 Convertible. Silver/Black top and interior. Low miles. Newer Top and 
tires. Auto, A/C, Buckets. Nice Driver quality.  $18,500 OBO. Contact:  Dan Sobczyk 
847-977-0595 or dansobczyk@yahoo.com                        Pictures on request. 
 
1976 Avanti II, White with Green interior.  Indoor garage/winter 
storage since 1996.  Odometer 99XXX original miles, 400 Chevy 
engine.  Recent Undercoating and maintenance, $15,000.  Chicago 
Area.  Call Linda Dolezal 630-986-1526 

 
 
DRIVE-ON AUTO / TRUCK RAMP - Ideal for car washing, 
detailing, oil change, lubrication, undercar maintenance. Some call this 
setup a teeter-totter lift. 
 Drive on and when tip point is passed the ramp’s front legs rotate 
downward to touch ground. Then the rear legs are manually lowered to 
have a stable three-point lift. 
INCLUDED:  Optional wheel sets for easy movement. Optional sliding 
tool tray for most widths, Optional steel wheel blocks 
Overall length of bed is 15½ feet, Width of bed is 18 inches, Maximum 
width of ramps is 90 inches to outer edge, mounting wedges 
(removable) 36” x 18”; when installed, makes overall length 17 feet. 
Move yourself, no shipping. Located in Woodstock, IL.  More photos 
available. 
Price: $500.        Email: wdstk101@gmail.com     Kelly McClain 

mailto:twjbrunner@aol.com
mailto:dansobczyk@yahoo.com
mailto:wdstk101@gmail.com

